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Attachment 1 

 
 

Alexandria Transportation Commission 
    301 King Street       

www.alexandriava.gov                 Alexandria, VA 22314     Phone: 703.746.4025        
 
Honorable Mayor Wilson and Members of City Council 
City Hall 
301 King Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314 
 
October 16, 2024 
 
Re: Endorsement of Application for FY26-FY27 I-395/95 NVTC Commuter Choice Grant 
 
Dear Mayor Wilson and Members of City Council: 
 
At its October 16, 2024, meeting, the Transportation Commission voted to endorse the City’s proposed 
I-395/95 Commuter Choice Grant applications. The proposals seek a total of up to $13,000,000 over a 
two-year period for the continuation of service enhancements on two DASH routes in the Alexandria 
Transit Vision (ATV) Plan that provide important transit connections for the West End and the I-395/95 
corridor.  
 
The proposed top priority project, “DASH West End – Pentagon Bus Service Enhancements”, would 
allow DASH to continue to provide weekday, Saturday, and Sunday service enhancements for the new 
DASH “Line 35.” This route provides frequent, all-day service in West Alexandria from the Van Dorn 
Metro to the Pentagon via Beauregard Street. This project will continue to build on major recent 
ridership growth in West Alexandria along the planned West End Transitway corridor, maintain a 
potential future source of operations funding for the transitway, and support the implementation of the 
established Transit Vision for the city. Total project cost for FY 2026 – 2027 is roughly $8,000,000, or 
$4,000,000 per year.  
 
The second-priority project, “DASH West End – Potomac Yard Bus Service Enhancements”, proposes 
to continue the weekday, Saturday, and Sunday service enhancements for “Line 36.” “Line 36” provides 
service to key destinations along the I-395 corridor including the Mark Center, Shirlington, Arlandria, 
and the Potomac Yard Metro Station. The total two-year cost of the project is $5,000,000, or $2,500,000 
per year.  
 
The Commission recommends that Council support both of these grant applications. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Melissa McMahon 
Chair, Alexandria Transportation Commission 

http://www.alexandriava.gov/


 
 
cc: Alexandria Transportation Commission 
 City Manager James Parajon, 
 Adriana Castañeda, Director T&ES 
 Hillary Orr, Deputy Director, T&ES 
 Christopher Ziemann, Division Chief, T&ES 
 Jordan Exantus, Transit Program Manager, T&ES 
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